
Teaching, Learning & Relevance
● Literacy and Numeracy - The co-teaching model continues to be developed by the Math, ELA and

Special Ed departments with a goal to begin instructional strategies at the start of the 2023-24
school year.  Recent meetings have focused on structural barriers of time and staffing to
determine the level of implementation that is feasible.  Both of these barriers are being addressed
with future work plans throughout Semester 2.

● Winter Fastbridge testing is completed and data is being reviewed with departments.  The data
will be reviewed for correlation with classroom assessments, teacher professional practice goals
and student learning outcome goals identified in the vital signs.  This will be shared in an
upcoming scorecard update.

● PreACT assessment planning is underway to prepare for administration in April.  This is the first
time this assessment has been administered.  This data point will be a numeracy and literacy
achievement goal in future years of the strategic plan vital signs.

● The high school daily schedule is being modified in order to meet student life, career and college
readiness needs.  Examples include the incorporation of best instructional practices, additional
opportunities for academic & career plan development, student support, and staff collaboration.

The Whole Student
● An analysis is being completed regarding the Student Engagement Goal and how attendance is

measured in real time within our student information system, Skyward.  Utilizing this tool will allow
the staff to have live data that we can utilize in our daily action steps to address attendance.


